
 

 N E W B U R Y  H I S T O R I C A L  C O M M I S S I O N  

APPROVED MEETING MINUTES 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2022 

 

Regular meeting of the Newbury Historical Commission began at 7:15 p.m.  

 

Members present: Channing Howard, Jan Forrest, Lon Hachmeister, Eva Jackman, Rebecca Fuller, and  

Rich Morin 

Members absent: None 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:    Minutes of the August 11, 2022 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made to 

accept the meeting minutes and approved by all. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT:   Report was prepared by Lon H.  Reviewed and approved by all. 

 

WEBSITE REPORT: 

1. Rebecca continues to work on the website. It is a long process, but progress is being made. 

2. IT is setting up a Website for our group which will give each member access. It will a conduit for 

group e-mails, calendar and to upload information.  Rebecca will update on access when ready.  

 

  CORRESPONDENCE:  

 

Email from:  Martha Taylor, Town Planner re:  Master Plan updates; Pink House update;  

2 from MHC:  1) updates; 2) reply to questions on LHDC Study Committee 

Mail:  Eva received a 1968 booklet for the “Ould Newbury Horse Show” from Margaret Eaton.  Jan will 

send a thank you note. 

NOTES ON CORRESPONDENCE: 

 

1. MHC letter re:  Solar Panels.  Channing, after reviewing the letter, asked that Jan copy and send to all 

members.  He noted it is more of an informative nature and does not ask for our comments.  We 

should all read it over for future reference. 

2. MHC – new webinar information was handed out.  You can sign up to attend Zoom meeting or to just 

receive the Power Point pages. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS UPDATES (UPDATE IN JUNE) 

1. Sails and Trails: Eva’s information was received. Sails and Trails is 09/16-09/25.  We need to see if 

we have old signage upstairs in Schoolhouse or if we need to get new ones.  Jan requested assistance 

on going into the attic.  Schoolhouse coverage will be needed 11-3 on the weekends within these 

dates; everyone signed up so we have 2 members to cover each of the weekends. Jan will post on HC 

page of Town website, send to the NDN, and e-mail to IT to post on Town website News section.  

Rebecca will follow up for other postings on various other media. 

2. Request for Information form was given to Jan from Channing.  Jan will add to the HC page on the 

Town Website. 



 

NEW BUSINESS:   

1. none 

DISCUSSION  

1. Brief discussion on the formation of the LHDC Study Commission. We have to wait for information 

from the SB on formation.  Lon can be on it as a rep for the HC. 

2. Master Plan – reviewed corrections, additions to the document, Jan will note send to Martha Taylor 

and the Planning Board.  (Details of the discussion can be viewed on the HC page on the Town 

website, archived Historical Commission public meetings tab on the left side of the screen.  Begin at 

time: 33:56.  It is approximately 2 hrs.) 

 

DDB DISCUSSION  

1. None  

ADJOURNMENT 

The next meeting of the Historical Commission should be on Thursday, October 13, 2022.   

This meeting was adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 

Janice M. Forrest                     10/27/2022       

 

Janice Forrest           Date of approval 


